
 

16 May 2025 
 
 

Dear parents and carers 

 

On the last day of this half term, Friday 23 May, we are allowing all students in Years 7 to 
10 to wear their own clothes in return for a donation of £1 which will be donated to the 
Lucy Rayner Foundation. 
 

If your young person is wearing their own clothes, please ensure that they dress 
appropriately for school, noting the non-uniform guidance below. Students should wear 
their lanyards and bring PE kit if they have PE or need it for Excellence on Friday. 
 

Acceptable non-uniform What not to wear 

• Professional/formal wear (e.g. 
school uniform) 

• Sportswear 
• Jeans 
• Leggings 
• Shorts 
• Shoes/trainers 

• Offensive slogans on clothing 
• Anything showing off tummys 
• Strappy or low-cut tops 
• Hotpants 
• Mini Skirts 
• Overly ripped jeans 
• Flip flops or sliders 
• High heeled shoes 

The School Uniform and Jewellery policies still apply. Students should come to 
school dressed in a neat and tidy manner with acceptable length skirts and shorts. 

 

We also remind you that school will finish at normal time on Friday 23 May and we 
will welcome students back on Monday 2 June at normal time. 
 

Best wishes 

The Carrington Team 

 
 


